
 
Friends of Atascadero Lake March 27, 2019 Board Meeting Minutes 

 
Present: Bob Edmonds, Cristel Wilson, Nancy Hair, Don Lynge, Olan Kaigel, Michelle Harms. 
Guests: Paul Murphy. Absent: Mark Hontz, Jon Trumbull, Barbara Combs, Dena Kaigel 
 
 

• Approval of the February 20th, 2019 Board Meeting minutes 

• Treasurer’s Report, Olan Kaigel: Beginning balance of $42,013.48, deposit of $7.83, 
withdrawals of $8,942.01 leaving a balance of $33,079.30 

• Lake Perimeter Sign Project, Michelle Harms: Michelle is working closely with the city on 
content, design and color of signs to be used. The city has outlines of all the 10 signs and 
tentative placement, we will leave the sign placement to them. The city will be doing the 
installation of the signs. The city will contact the director of the zoo to get his help on 
the turtles. The city is interested in freshening up the existing signs displayed by the 
Audubon Society and The Native Tree Society. Michelle is also trying to contact the 
Salinian Indian Tribe for their input on a sign. Nancy Hair said she would contact the 
Santa Barbara Botanical Garden for information on Native usages of plants that 
surround the lake. 

• LakeFest, Nancy Hair: We have $650 in sponsorship. We are very grateful to Greg Malik 
Real Estate, Bruce and Jeannie Stamp, Kathy Peterson, Atascadero Quota Club and The 
County of San Luis Obispo for their monetary contributions. We are also appreciative 
and grateful for in kind or reduced costs donations from Colony Media for our ad in their 
magazine, Pacific beverage who is donating the beer for the beer garden (this is their 3rd 
year!!!), Grape Encounters and Annie Wilson for her beautiful flyer, Home Depot for 
duct tape, The Paddle Board Company of Morro Bay for bringing their stand up paddle 
boards, The Longshots Band which will be providing the music, Maria Goldman from 
Frolicking Frog Cellars who is organizing our wine for the beer/wine garden and Stylin 
graphics for our banners, New Times, Charles Paddock Zoo and Galaxy Theater ad. 

THANK YOU.   We have a nice array of food vendors, and we still have room for more 

retail vendors. There will be lots for the kids to do too. If you have an interest in 
Sponsorship, please let us know. 

• Round Table: The city had closed the valve for a minor repair. The valve is now open. For 
those of you who do not know this we have about 3 or 4 volunteers who go up the 
intake valve in the creek and clean off the screen surrounding the valve. It gets clogged 
quite quickly with debris.  

 
See you all at LakeFest, get your boats ready to race, the Perpetual Trophy could be yours! 

The trophy is on display in City Hall in the lobby. 
 



Next Board Meeting May 15th, 6:15 in the Ranger House 
 
 
 


